
 
 

 
 

Friday, 11 July 2025 

3During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's 

annual ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will 

last a lifetime. 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Headteacher Message 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students,  

I hope you are all safe and well. Please click on the image below to be directed to this 

week’s Head Teacher Message. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and                                

exciting St Joseph’s content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

Newsletter 

St Joseph’s Catholic High School 

Friday 11th July 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Day Success 

Last Friday’s Sports Day was 

a fantastic celebration of 

energy, teamwork and 

school spirit. A huge 

congratulations to Cecilia 

House, who emerged as the 

overall winners after a day 

of exciting events and 

strong performances! 

Well done to all students 

for their incredible 

dedication, enthusiasm and 

camaraderie throughout 

the day.  

Thank you to all Staff, 

particularly the PE 

department, for making the 

event such a memorable 

success. 
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 
 
 
 

 
 
Academic Review Day & Free School Meals 

If you child is eligible for Free School Meals (FSM), please remind them to collect their packed lunch from 

the Canteen after their Academic Review Day meeting. 

 
Year 7 News 
A massive well done to everyone who won an award last night at Awards Evening. It was lovely to see all 

the winners pick up their awards. A reminder that we finish on Friday 18th July at 12:30pm. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 

Year 8 News 
Another week ticked off and one week left of Year 8. It has been fantastic to see all the students at Awards 

evening on Thursday. This week, our behaviour ratio has dipped to 90% positive. Let’s keep our personal 

standards high to the end of term.  

Enjoy the sun this weekend, do something nice for your loved ones.  

Mr Hunt – Head of Year 8 

 

Year 9 News 
Welcome to the penultimate week of the school year! 

Last week, we enjoyed a fantastic Sports Day, with medals all around and an emphatic win by 9 Peter. 

This Thursday was Awards Evening, where students were recognised for both their subject-specific 

achievements and their pastoral contributions across the school.  

Year 7 
Grace Odei and Victor Kyazze for excellent weeks. 

     
Year 8 

Valan Vaz and Kathryn Jose Kattakayam 
   

Year 9 
Brooke Harvey and Erin Ble, as voted for by Year 9 Tutors. 

 

Year 10 
Dorian Kubiak and Matilde Santoro for receiving the most positive points this week. 

 

Year 12 
Emilia Pytel and Julia Pytel for excellent work in Travel and Tourism. 
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Next Monday is Academic Review Day, providing an opportunity for parents to ask questions and gain a 

well-rounded view of their child's performance over the school year. Tuesday is Mufti Day for all students 

who achieved 0 XE, XL, and XH. Well done to all the students on the lists that have been distributed! 

Thursday is the Rewards Trip to various locations for all those students who have met the required ATL and 

attendance criteria. 

Finally, we will celebrate the End of Term with a whole-school Mass on Friday. 

It’s a busy but exciting week ahead – have a great weekend! 

Ms McCormack – Head of Year 9 

 

Year 10 News 
As we approach the final week before the summer holidays, I would like to take a moment to reflect on a 

fantastic term and share some important updates. 

Last night we celebrated our annual Awards Evening, and I am incredibly proud of all the Year 10 students 

who received awards. Congratulations on your well-deserved recognition for your hard work, 

commitment, and achievements this year! 

Looking ahead to next week: 

• Monday is Academic Review Day – a vital opportunity to meet with your child’s Form Tutor to 

discuss progress and set goals for the new school year. Please ensure you have booked an 

appointment. 

• Thursday is Rewards Trip Day, where students can enjoy a well-earned day out in recognition of 

their efforts and positive contributions throughout the year. 

• Friday will begin with a whole school Mass, followed by an early finish at 12:30pm to mark the start 

of the summer holidays. 

One more week to go! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 10 

 

Year 10 Assembly 
Dear Parents and Carers of Year 10 pupils, 

We hope this message finds you well. 

As part of our ongoing commitment to student safety and education, we held an assembly for all Year 10 

students on Wednesday 2nd July, focusing on the law, risks and consequences surrounding substance use 

and drug-related offenses. 

This assembly was led by the local police, who spoke directly to students about: 
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• The legal implications of drug and alcohol use, including possession and distribution 

• The health and social consequences of substance abuse 

• How peer pressure can influence choices – and how to resist it 

• Where students can go for help or advice 

We believe it's vital that young people understand not only the serious legal consequences involved but 

also the impact on their health, education and future opportunities. The goal is to educate and empower 

students to make informed, safe choices. 

We encourage you to discuss these topics at home following the assembly. Open dialogue between 

parents/carers and children is one of the most effective tools in prevention. 

Please see the attached poster for more information. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact Mrs Ossei-Brainoo (j.ossei-

brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk).  

 

Year 12 News 
This week, our Year 12 students have been receiving important feedback on their recent PPE performance, 

with reports being available from next Monday on Academic Review Day. Please do make sure that you 

come in on Monday for an appointment with your child’s Form Tutor (and also with Miss Stevens, if 

requested) as this is a vital opportunity to discuss their results alongside plans moving forwards. In addition, 

we have a number of Rewards events taking place this coming week – a Mufti Day on Tuesday and trips to 

London Zoo, Guildford Spectrum, Paintballing and Thorpe Park on Thursday. 

Miss Stevens – Head of Year 12 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Prom 
Our Year 11 students truly dressed to impress at their 

prom, showcasing elegance, style and a wonderful 

sense of celebration. We’re incredibly proud of all 

their achievements! 

 

mailto:j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Year 9 Students Explore Science at Herschel Grammar with the TVLP 

Thirty Year 9 students recently had the exciting opportunity to visit Herschel Grammar School as part of our 

partnership with the Thames Valley Learning Partnership (TVLP). During the visit, students explored the 

school’s impressive science domes, where they watched a captivating 360-degree projected feature all 

about cells. 

This immersive experience brought their classroom learning to life, deepening their understanding of key 

biological concepts in an engaging and memorable way. The visit was a fantastic chance for our students to 

experience science beyond the textbook and connect with other schools through the TVLP. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Geographers Complete Fieldwork Adventures in London 

All of our Year 10 Geography students have now successfully completed their fieldwork in London – and 

what a brilliant experience it was! 

Pupils travelled to Stratford to investigate the effects of regeneration and explored Hyde Park to examine 

how soil properties influence different plant species. The trips provided a valuable opportunity for students 

to apply classroom learning to real-world environments, and they approached the challenge with 

enthusiasm, curiosity and excellent behaviour throughout. 

It was a fantastic day of hands-on geography that will directly support their AQA GCSE case studies and 

exam preparation next year. They did us proud! 
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Geography Club 

Our students have been getting creative and eco-

conscious by making newspaper bags! As part of a 

sustainability initiative, they learned how to repurpose 

old newspapers and paper into bags. This hands-on 

activity not only helped raise awareness about reducing 

waste, but also encouraged teamwork and practical 

problem-solving. Well done to everyone involved! 

 
 

 

Last Science Club of the Year! 
 

We had a fun final session of Science Club! Students had fun experimenting with energy sticks, turning 

themselves into circuits by touching the ends of the rods and watching the lights and sounds activate. They 

also played a steady-hand circuit game, trying not to touch the wire as they moved the loop around. We 

finished the session – and the year – with ice lollies and big smiles; a fun and electrifying end to a great 

year! – Mrs Lionel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Joseph's Podcast 

This term, budding Podcasters have worked really hard to create some fun 

and engaging content. It has been a pleasure seeing the students develop 

their creativity, interest and skills to the centre stage - well done!  
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House Competitions 

We would like to take a moment to celebrate the incredible enthusiasm, teamwork and sportsmanship 

shown by all students throughout our House Competitions. It has been fantastic to see such dedication and 

determination in every event. 

This week, we enjoyed coming together for our House Assembly to reflect on the term and celebrate our 

shared efforts. Next week, we will announce the overall House Standings – good luck to all our houses! May 

the best House win.  

A special thank you to our House Captains for their leadership and commitment, and to all participants for 

their hard work and spirit. – Heads Of Houses 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Sports Leaders 

This week, a group of Year 10 Sports Leaders went to help at the Berkshire School Games. They ran the 

Boccia and New Age Kurling events for both secondary and primary schools.  The Sports Leaders were 

excellent and made sure that all pupils involved had a good time. Well done to Ian, Celine, James, Alex, 

Andrius, Natalia, Mikah, Arina, Sam and Olivia. 
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Languages Club Updates 

Bonjour! 

It's been a busy period. MFL club are looking forward to their last meeting next Tuesday 15th July, 

accompanied by croissants, laughter and friends – important factors for our St Joseph's Students and 

Linguists! 

Thank you to Johanna, Amanda, Maya and Amelia for their continued efforts to advertise and recruit for 

MFL club! They've also designed beautiful, colourful and informative posters for our KS3 Form rooms – 

emphasizing our wonderful multicultural and multilingual world. 

We are super proud of Bartek, Nathan & Shae (7C), Denis, Maya & Amelia (7C), Mitchell & Victor (7P) and 

Johanna (7V) for their consistent attendance at and enthusiasm for MFL Club this half term! Students 

have been working on a cross-curricular project in the club (Maths, Humanities and Science among them), 

and hope to end up in The Goldfish Bowl to showcase these.  

The MFL Club Members and Department wish you all (your family, friends and pets too!) a happy, healthy 

and harmonious holiday. The MFL Club will be back in September!  

Ms Shaw found the below inspiring quote and something for us to reflect on as we head off for our summer 

breaks: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I love this quote, so I thought to tell you a bit about who wrote it as he is rather legendary!  

6th Formers interested in careers in ICT and/or Risk Management may well have heard of Jay Ranade? A very 

famous computer book author and information technology management consultant.  He is also the editor-in-chief for the J. Ranade IBM Series of 

books, which cover most mainframe computer topics. He has written and published a multitude of IT-related books on various subjects like 

networks, security, operating systems, languages, and systems.  The New York Times critically acclaimed his bestseller book 'The Best of Byte'. 

He leads a company "Risk Management Professionals International". He is also an 'adjunct professor at New York's and St John's Universities. 
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Menu 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 

EAL NEWS 
 (English as an Additional Languages) 

 
 

Food for Thought over the Summer 
 

Going away in the next couple of weeks? Whether you are 

going away or not, remember that children learn through play 

and curiosity. At the same time, playing with children is 

important for supporting your child’s literacy development, 

reducing stress and improving mental health among 

parents or caregivers.  Several studies suggest that 

learning is a major part of what occurs during play: Playing 

and learning are inextricably linked. For children, playing 

with adults is likely to be even more enriching.  

 

Here are some fun games for all ages: 

1. 20 Questions: Click here to learn how to play this game 

2. Pass The Story: Click here 

3. Scrabble: How to play Scrabble 

4. Terraforming Mars: Click here to Learn how to play  

5. Don't Eat Pete: How to play   

 

Free Online Resources 

Document about Parenting and supporting Teenagers  

 

https://www.google.be/search?q=how+to+play+20+questions+game&sxsrf=ALiCzsbyKBSA9s-2TMjeoB5tWt9cN1lvNg%3A1657185731706&source=hp&ei=w6XGYrP5KP2ShbIPvu2B2AI&iflsig=AJiK0e8AAAAAYsaz02xiVLNjnWh_kq_fgbbEgqo251GV&oq=How+to+play+20+Questions+&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAEYATIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQyBQgAEIAEMgUIABCABDIFCAAQgAQ6BggAEB4QFjoGCAAQHhAHOgQIABAeOgYIABAeEAU6BggAEB4QCDoICAAQogQQiwM6CggAELEDEIMBEENQAFj6R2DVWGgAcAB4AIABSYgBlQiSAQIxOZgBAKABAqABAbgBAg&sclient=gws-wiz#kpvalbx=_0aXGYovfKc2M8gLuioOwCg14
https://www.fatherly.com/play/this-simple-storytelling-game-flexes-your-kids-creative-muscles#:~:text='Pass%20the%20Story'%20is%20an,flex%20their%20own%20storytelling%20skills.
https://www.google.be/search?q=how+to+play+scrabble&sxsrf=ALiCzsaWgsuhyt96OnHT1iCT4UnzpujvbQ%3A1657186604363&ei=LKnGYpnlFcKS8gKLy7RI&oq=How+to+Scrabble&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAEYADIGCAAQHhAHMgYIABAeEAcyBggAEB4QBzIGCAAQHhAHMgYIABAeEAcyBggAEB4QBzIGCAAQHhAHMgYIABAeEAcyBggAEB4QBzIGCAAQHhAHOgcIIxDqAhAnOgcILhDqAhAnOgYIABAeEBY6CAgAEB4QDxAWOgQIABBDOgcIABCxAxBDOgsIABCABBCxAxCDAToFCAAQgAQ6CAgAEB4QBxAKSgQIQRgASgQIRhgAUJUSWMExYIZEaAFwAXgAgAHpAogBkAmSAQc5LjIuMC4xmAEAoAEBoAECsAEKwAEB&sclient=gws-wiz#kpvalbx=_96nGYtGTLsfdgQbY8ofQDw34
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ExAzxOQoMNc
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=to99e_PxiXg
https://worldwithoutorphans.org/_service/38803/download/id/562995/name/Parenting_Tips_Merged_16.pdf

